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Over the last seven years, our Administration has worked to achieve through regulation 
important public benefits while minimizing regulatory costs on the American people. The 
President has emphasized that the American people deserve a regulatory system that protects 
and improves their health, safety and environment, secures their rights, and ensures a fair and 
competitive economic system, while respecting their prerogative to make their own decisions 
and not imposing unnecessary costs. We need to continue this principled approach to 
regulation as we sprint to the finish, and resist the historical tendency of administrations to 
increase regulatory activity in their final months. We must recognize that the burden 
imposed by new regulations is cumulative and has a significant effect on all Americans. 

Every regulatory agency and department has a responsibility for continuing to ensure 
regulations issued in this final year are in the best interests of the American public. To the 
extent permitted by law, the heads of executive departments and agencies should continue to 
minimize costs and maximize benefits for each of their upcoming regulations, and should 
avoid issuing regulations that are unnecessary. Except in extraordinary circumstances, 
regulations to be finalized in this Administration should be proposed no later than June 1, 
2008, and final regulations should be issued no later than November 1,2008. 

To ensure we continue to serve the American people through carefully-designed regulations, 
the Administrator of the Office of Information and Regulatory Affairs (OIRA) of the Office 
of Management and Budget (OMB) will coordinate an effort to complete Administration 
priorities in this final year while providing for an appropriately open and transparent process 
and controlling regulatory costs. In this effort, OIRA will work closely with the heads of the 
President's policy councils, and rely on its centralized review authority under Executive 
Order 12866. 




